
I am a long time resident of Redwood Valley and victim of the 2017 fire. I just saw that there are 

PG&E Settlement funds being allocated. I am very disappointed that the funds aren't designated 

to the community they are ment for!!! Removal of the amphitheater in Low gap park!!!? and 

what is a IT master plan..? Bower park...in Gualala...? A COVID UNIT, seriously!!!!!!? what 

does any of that have to do with the fire!!! Yikes.. BOS!! Shame on you for neglecting the areas 

involved in the fire!!!! I dont see any funds going to our Redwood Valley and Potter Valley fire 

dept. What about the RV cemitary that burned.. I would support some of the funds going to the 

Sheriff dept, they were very valuable in the time of the fire but also.. we desperately need to get a 

handle on the illegal grows and misuse of water involved with that. I could see some funds going 

towards saving lake Pillsbury. Thinking about a dry summer/fall with no water is a scary 

thought. And to think...so many are still working to rebuild and don't have the funds to replace 

all that was lost. Many, like myself will never be able to replace what was lost and to see that the 

BOS is even considering putting PG&E settlement funds into removing an amphitheater (which 

is also disappointing!! It should be maintained and rebuilt unrelated to the fire).. its infuriating!  

Please rethink your priorities and options for the Settlement funds. 

REDWOOD VALLEY STRONG.  

 

Sonya Campbell. 

Redwood Valley 

 


